## BAPTIST AMBASSADORS FOR CHRIST

"WE ARE AMBASSADORS FOR CHRIST." II COR. 5:20



Dear Pastor & Friends:

Oct., Nov., 2019

The date was October 31, 1971. Forty-eight years ago, we arrived in Barcelona, Spain with our three children - Connie (14), Joy (12), and David (8) along with 27 pieces of luggage! We had finished 12 years of ministry in Uruguay and were now ready to start a work for the Lord in Europe. We were totally convinced that this was where God wanted us and 48 years later are still convinced. God has enabled us to establish two churches, a youth camp, and to train pastors, musicians, teachers etc.in each ministry to take over. All the glory belongs to God.

S

P

A

N

The Lord is blessing here in Guadalajara in the local church. Four new families have started attending recently and two of them have already decided to become members. The head of one of these families is Jorge, the man who does my home health care for Parkinson's. We praise the Lord for being able to make this contact and seeing what the Lord is doing in his family. We will be having a baptismal service during the month of November and the choir is working hard on the Christmas cantata.

Recently we have had some very serious problems over on the Eastern part of Spain in the Barcelona area. A large group of independents want to separate from Spain and form the country of Cataluña. They even have their own language (Catalán). Several of the leaders of this movement were arrested and sentenced and a lot of violence and hate has broken out. Spain has national elections this week (third time in two years) and we need a lot of prayer to see order re-established here once again.

We ask you to pray for Carolyn. She is having some trouble with her rejection medicine for her transplanted kidney. She has been on the same medication for a little over seven years with no problem but now has extreme swelling in one of her legs and the doctors are blaming it on the medicine. So she is now in the process (long) of changing from one type to another. Please pray it will go well as it can be a little difficult to get the correct dosage.

We appreciate so much your continued financial support and prayer support for us for so many years. And now, even though our strength is not what it was, our hearts still yearn to see Spain come to Christ. Thank you for being our partners.

"Holding forth the word of life..."Phil.2:16

web: <a href="www.watersinspain.com">www.watersinspain.com</a>
e-mail: <a href="waters.spain@gmail.com">waters.spain@gmail.com</a>
camp website (Spanish): <a href="macbautista.com">mccbautista.com</a>

LAVON & CAROLYN WATERS Apartado 242 19080 Guadalajara, Spain Phone - 011 34 949 319819